South Carolina Chapter
Protecting Life and Promoting Health

Dear SCNSC Friends,

| hope that you and your family are safe following the devastating floods in Columbia and
the resulting recovery efforts. It has been a trying time during which so many people
have lost so much. The thoughts of everyone at the South Carolina Chapter of the
National Safety Council are with those who have been affected as they rebuild and
regain some sense of normalcy.

In light of the widespread community impact of the floods as well as some minimal
damage to our office, we have decided to reschedule the annual Alive at 25 Banquet
from November 5 to February 11, 2016. Any seats already reserved- or sponsorships
already contributed will be honored at the rescheduled event in February.

We felt that this decision was in the best interest of everyone involved in planning,
sponsoring and attending the event. We particularly acknowledge the key role of our first
responders, who not only are critical to our work at SCNSC, but who have worked
tirelessly to keep our community safe and to aid in the recovery process. We believe it is
best to enable them to keep their focus where it should be — on our community and on
their own recuperation from fong, intensive hours on the job.

Thank you all for your understanding and for your continued support of SCNSC. We look
forward to sharing more details on the rescheduled event very soon, and we will
continue to keep our focus on ocur community as South Carolina recovers from this
historic event.

Please do not hesitate to call us at 803.732.6778 or email info@scnsc.org with any
questions.

Thank you,

Jody Jernigan
Executive Director
South Carolina National Safety Council
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